TOWN OF GREENVILLE, NH SELECTMEN'S MEETING March 11, 2010 Minutes

4:00 p.m. Worksession to review for Saturday's Town Meeting

The Board reviewed and discussed the 2010 Warrant. They divided up who would make the motions and second, if necessary. The Town Administrator will email that list to the Moderator. There was some discussion about the warrant article for the police cruiser (#16) and whether it would be possible to get any proposed amendment to that in writing, prior to Saturday morning. The Board agreed that they would all be there for 8:30 a.m. and the Town Administrator will bring both an electronic adding machine and a calculator.

New Business

Invitation to attend Mascenic School Board meeting on Monday, March 15, 2010 at 6:00 p.m.

The Board reviewed and discussed the invitation to attend the School Board Meeting on Monday, March 15, 2010 at 6:00 p.m. The whole Board will try to make it for this meeting.

The owner of Greenville Market needs a letter for the liquor commission from the BOS stating that they do not have an issue with them selling liquor.

The Town Administrator spoke to the son of the owner of Greenville Market and his Dad is trying to transfer ownership to his Mom. The NH Liquor Commission is requiring that they get a letter from the Town stating that they have no objection to their liquor license. The Board discussed this and they do not have any objection to the liquor license that they currently have. The Town Administrator will write a letter to the effect for the Board's signature.

Wilton Recycling is looking for a Greenville representative

The Board reviewed the written request is looking for a representative to serve on a Recycling Sub-Committee. The Board discussed a representative but they need some time to think about it. This item was tabled to the next meeting.

Letter from Bean Seaver Smith & Associates requesting a letter re: 4 Mill Street/Bernier Fuel

The Town Administrator noted that she has received several requests from various parties who are involved in the possible sale of 4 Mill Street. All these parties are looking for the Town to write a letter guaranteeing that the property at 4 Mill Street can continued to be used in its current capacity. I explained that the Zoning Board has authority over the use of property and that the Selectmen cannot guarantee use. Selectperson Bergeron noted that property has a history and it was contaminated at one time. The Board is not willing to guarantee anything with regard to this property.

Signature Folder

Authorize Town Administrator to sign fee agreement for Wadleigh, Starr & Peters

The Board reviewed the fee agreement. Selectperson O'Keefe made a motion to authorize the Town Administrator, Kelley Collins, to sign the agreement. Chairman Blease seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

Review and accept minutes of March 5, 2010 Selectmen's Meeting

The Board reviewed, approved and signed the minutes of the March 5, 2010

meeting.

Review and accept minutes of March 3, 2010 Selectmen's Meeting

The Board reviewed, approved and signed the minutes of the March 3, 2010 meeting.

Review and accept minutes of March 5, 2010 Non Public Meeting

The Board reviewed, approved and signed the minutes of the March 5 2010 Non Public meeting.

Review and approve/deny abatements

The Board tabled these abatements.

Adjournment

Selectperson O'Keefe made a motion to adjourn at 5:00 p.m. Selectperson Bergeron seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

Submitted by: Kelley Collins/Town Administrator

Scott Blease/Chairman

Brenda Bergeron/Selectmerson

Kelle O'Keefe/Selectperson